
FCC Board Meeting Agenda
March 11, 2024

We, the congregation of First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), find purpose in our life
together as we worship, love, and serve God. Our mission is to be a faithful, growing church that
demonstrates true community, deep Christian spirituality, and a passion for justice. We are an
Open and Affirming congregation, rooted in Jesus’ great commandment to love our neighbors
as we do ourselves. We welcome all into the full life and ministry of our church, regardless of
sexual orientation, gender identity, race, marital status, physical ability, mental ability, economic
status, or faith background.

1. Call to Order

2. Opening Prayer

3. Receiving Minutes

a. February 12, 2024 minutes

4. Pastor’s Report

5. Finance Report

6. Old Business
a. Insurance provider choice - discussion and vote

7. New Business
a. Vote to approve new member to Mission Grant Committee - Diane
Hargrove

b. Assistant treasurer role overview with recommendation for payroll
service - discussion and vote

c. Preschool update
d. Live streaming technology upgrades - discussion and vote

8. Board Report Highlights (~2 minutes)

9. Next Steps…

10. Tending to Community Needs (concerns & celebrations in the
Congregation)

11.Closing Prayer

12. Adjournment

Next Meeting: Monday, April 8, 2024, 6:30 p.m. on Zoom



2024 FCC Albany Board Intentions

We treat each other as children of God. Therefore…

We each engage in group conversation from a place of good intention and
transparency. We assume the same on the part of others as we do this
work together.

We practice active and generous listening. We listen first and honor
everyone’s ideas and beliefs as valid. We accept that everyone here can
teach us.

When speaking, we use “I” statements and speak from our own
experience. We speak concisely while consciously holding space for the
speaking of others. We acknowledge the gifts and needs of all in the
Group.

We keep showing up by attending and participating with hope and faith
that we will come to the best results possible.

We rely on our constitution and bylaws to guide us in doing the business
of our church. We grant that these are living, changing documents and
commit to keep them current.

We remember that our work is for the glory of God and the furthering of
the mission of our church. We trust and know that there will be a blessing
in the end.



Minutes from FCC Board Meeting , March 11, 2024

In Attendance:  Gayle Dee, Graham Kislingbury, Charlotte Houser, Judy Ross, Kris McLaughlin, Dick Busic, 
Edie Koenig, BB Bartholomew, Stacey Bartholomew, Evan Staton, Paula Moore, Cam Shuck, Ellen Carlson, 
Jennefer Rouse, Jared Ruari, Dee Dee Blais, Kerry McQuillin, Allison Ruari, Nadine Wood
Voting Members not in Attendance:
Judie Lindley, Linda Lawrence

Motions Approved March 11, 2024
Carryover from the 2023 budget will be moved to the Contingency Fund for 2024.

Graham, Gayle, and Allison will be added with Cam as check signers.

We will change to contracting out our payroll and vote on a specific vendor at the April Board meeting.

We will move to Church Mutual for our insurance provider with the possibility of including flood 
insurance pending insurance conversation with Church Mutual. 

Diane Hargrove will be appointed to the Mission Grant Committee.

We will contract out our payroll, pending 3-4 quotes presented at next month’s meeting, when we will 
vote on a company.

$2000 from undesignated memorial funds will be used to upgrade the church’s technology equipment.

1. Call to Order: Gayle Dee called the Zoom meeting to order and lit a candle to represent Christ in our 
midst.

2. Opening Prayer:
Dee Dee gave the opening prayer

3. Receiving Minutes from February meeting:
The minutes were received as corrected.

4. Pastors’ Report
Allison was unable to be at the beginning of the meeting as planned and Jared took her place until later 
in the meeting. 

Kris said it was a good report with others in agreement.  She expressed her happiness in reading that the 
Pastors were about to celebrate their first full year in Albany.
There are about 25 new people at the church since the pastors’ arrival.  It was noted that there are now 
many more children.



During April there will be a pastor’s class for people interested in being baptized. All who decide to take 
that step will be baptized on May 19th, which is Pentecost. 

Paula asked if Jared still needed to get additional help from the church committee. He will let the Board 
know if he does.

5. Finance Report
Cam was thanked for adding a financial highlights page to his report.

He reported that giving was good for the month of February.

We finished 2023 with a budget surplus of $5,746 Cam requested that the Board decide what to do with 
these funds. 

After discussion, Charlotte moved, and Graham seconded that we take the carryover funds from 2023 
and put them into the 2024 contingency fund. The motion was passed by a unanimous vote.

As discussed last month, Cam is now the only official check signer for church checks. Kris moved and 
Evan seconded that Graham, Gayle and Allison be added as official check signers.  The motion was 
unanimously approved. 

We have 200 checks left.  The next checks ordered will have two lines for signers. We decided to start 
having two people sign the checks immediately even though there is still only one line.  When these 
checks are gone, new checks will have two lines for two signatures.  In the meantime, both signers will 
use the one line.

6. Old Business:                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
       Insurance Provider Report

  A thank you was given to Allison for her work to save the church significant money by transferring us 
to a different insurance provider. Allison reported being able to bring the insurance from its present 
$25,000 to about $10,000.

Kris suggested that we not stay with the Insurance Board even if they are now coming in with   a bid 
the same as Church Mutual.

Evan moved and Paula seconded to move to Church Mutual as our insurance provider with                                                                              
the possibility of including flood insurance, pending conversation with Church Mutual. The motion was 
carried by a unanimous vote.

7. New Business

Vote to approve new member to Mission Grant Committee



Paula will step off the Mission Grant Committee at the end of this year.  She asked to have Diane 
Hargrove immediately replace Emily Killen on the committee.

Paula moved and Kris seconded to have Diane Hargrove appointed to the Mission Grant 
Committee. The motion was carried with a unanimous vote.

Assistant treasurer role overview with recommendation for payroll seervice

Jen Rouse and Kerri McQuillin will be the assistant treasurers for the year. Their job is to assist Cam in 
his many duties and look at the structure of the treasurer’s role and hopefully make it less time-
consuming. Kerri said that the current job load of treasurer prevents people from even considering 
taking on the job.  Jen and Kerri are trying to “right size” the role to alleviate some of the time Cam 
spends in the role of treasurer. Cam reported that he spends about 1/3 of his treasurer’s role doing the 
payroll.

Jen recommended that we look at outsourcing the church payroll. There are many companies 
that run payroll for small businesses and churches. They have contacted some payroll services and 
are waiting to hear from at least one more. They have received bids of $76 and $94 dollars a month for 
doing our payroll. Charlotte said she knows of a CPA company that does payroll and W2s 
for a small amount of money as well.

Graham moved and DeeDee seconded that we approve contracting out our payroll and get 3-4 quotes for 
next month's meeting when we will vote on contracting with a vendor.  

 

Jenn and Kerri were thanked for their work looking into decreasing Cam’s workload as treasurer and 
hopefully getting others to feel more capable of taking a lead role on the church Treasury Committee. 

Preschool Update.

The Preschool Board met on Feb 20th. It is working on a revision of its bylaws.  

Director Beth will be stepping down after 16 years of service. We will honor Beth May 5th at worship. 
The Preschool choir will be performing that Sunday.  We will also honor Beth during Coffee Hour on 
May 5th.

Life Streaming Technology Upgrades.

Gayle reported that the WIFI system is working well after upgrading systems, streaming worship service 
on the YouTube Channel as well as Facebook. UCC in Corvallis gave us a camera that works well.  We 
need a new MacBook Pro laptop, an iPad to replace the old church laptop that will no longer download, 
as well as a mixer from Yamaha. If we use $2000 of undesignated Memorial funds these items should be 
covered with a bit left over for additional cables.



Gayle moved and Dee Dee seconded the motion that we designate $2000 from the undesignated memorial 
funds to be used to upgrade our technology. The motion passed unanimously.

8. Board Report Highlights/Shared Information

Kris reported that Reiki sessions are beginning again. She and five others have refreshed their training 
and are certified Reiki practitioners. Reiki is a form of energy healing, originating in Japan. Practitioners 
use a technique called palm healing or hands-on healing.

Nadine mentioned that she had a conversation with Allison about updating/creating a new policy manual 
and got the existing policy notebook from Elysse.

9. Next Steps

A follow up fact finding by Allison on flood insurance will result in decision at April meeting on whether 
we will have flood insurance.

Approval to contract with a specific payroll service will take place at the April meeting.

Our April meeting will be in person at the church. The executive team will discuss the future of in 
person versus Zoom meetings for the rest of the year.

10.Tending to Community Needs

Del Alexander’s daughter, Annie, is recovering.  

A student killed in shooting in Salem was one of Wendy Anderson’s students.

Marrge Wright continues to be ill with pneumonia.

11. Closing Prayer

Dick closed the meeting with prayer.

12.Adjournment

Gayle adjourned the meeting at 8:00PM.



Next Meeting:  Monday April 8th at 6:30 at the church

Ellen Carlson, Board Secretary



Pastors’ Report March 2024 

As we look forward to our first anniversary as co-pastors to First Christian 
Church, Allison and I are quite pleased with how the past year has gone. We feel 
comfortable in these roles and have a clear sense of the work we need to be 
doing. Much of our work so far has been of the “tilling and planting” variety, but 
we’re now in a place where those efforts will put forth more outwardly visible 
fruit. 


Allison has done a lot of work to get us switched over to a more efficient and 
powerful church management system. We anticipate that within a few months, 
we will have done the bulk of our learning and transition work, at which point our 
new systems will be standard operating procedure. Elysse, Financial 
Secretaries, Allison, and Jared will all make day-to-day use of our management 
system. And congregants will notice a revamped website, online giving option, 
and redesigned communications. 


Once we’re all comfortable with the church management system, our next major 
administrative task is a Communications “audit.”  We will be taking a close look 
at what we communicate internally and externally. Answering questions like: 
What is unclear? What might be considered “insider” language? What is 
missing? What’s inaccurate? What’s the purpose of our external communication 
tools (e.g. Website, Facebook)? What’s the purpose of our internal 
communication tools (e.g. MailChimp emails, Newsletter, verbal 
announcements)? 


Allison continues to be in conversation with Preschool leadership about 
upcoming leadership changes and was involved with by-laws revision. 


Jared resources and is present to our study and social justice groups. In 
addition to tending to ongoing and pressing pastoral care needs, Jared has 
been able to start making “just because” visits with congregants. We are also 
exploring new structures and programs to help connect church members to 
each other and the pastors. 


We will once again have a Maundy Thursday service during Holy Week, which 
will include the Maundy Thursday story and also lead into the Passion of Christ 
narrative. Following Easter we will focus on the book of 1 John. General themes 
have been selected for Summer/Ordinary Time worship focuses.


During April we will convene a pastor’s class for people interested in being 
baptized. We will baptize all who decide to take that step on May 19th, which is 
Pentecost. 




FCC has at least 25 new attendees around and we are working with the Elders 
to create some sort of structure or program to make sure that our new attendees 
are being integrated into the church in meaningful ways beyond worship 
attendance. 


There is plenty to do and there is much joy in the work!


-Jared on behalf of both Pastors Ruari



















Board Report March 2024 
Executive Team 
The Executive Team’s progress and focus since the February board meeting:

• Set agenda for March 11 board meeting

• Continued reviewing cost and coverage options for insurance through the Insurance Board or 

Church Mutual. Proposal will be brought to the March 11 board meeting for discussion and 
vote.


• Review of progress toward learning and using the new Shelby church management system

• Discuss membership and ways to welcome and integrate new folks/families into the life of the 

church

• Planning for Christian Church Foundation message and presentation by Rev. Monica Myers 

Greenberg on February 25

• Met with and endorsed Deb Lamp, a local chaplain seeking board certification, who needs to be 

in relationship with a congregation as part of that process. Deb has been attending worship 
here for the past year.


• Review of upcoming calendar of events - March 17 Taizé service, March 23 outdoor spring 
spruce up day, March 31 Easter Egg hunt


-Gayle Dee 


Program Cabinet 

During its Feb. 19 meeting, the Program Cabinet discussed a proposal by Logan Isaac to display 
and store his collection of 4,000 religion and theology books that are now in storage elsewhere. 
We’ve identified possible storage spaces in the building, but no decision was reached on the overall 
proposal. There are a number of pending questions, including a timeline and rental agreement.

In other Program Cabinet news:

• Mary Trolan of Dallas will speak after the worship service March 17 in Fellowship Hall on 

“Growing up Christian in Jerusalem.”

• Our annual outdoor Spring Spruce-up is scheduled for 9 a.m. to noon on Saturday, March 23. 

Sign-ups begin March 10.

• A first-aid resupply team has been formed, with Jeff Taylor and Evan Staton agreeing to serve 

on it.

• An Easter egg hunt is planned after the Easter service on March 31. If the weather cooperates, it 

will be outside.

• The labyrinth will be available in Fellowship Hall through Easter for anyone who wants to take 

the journey.

• Discussion on a proposal to make Albany First Christian Church an official city warming/cooling 

center as needs arise was postponed until the March 18 PC meeting.


-Graham Kislingbury


Young Adult Group 

The Young Adult Group met on Tuesday, March 5, and went to dinner at Los Tequilas. We had 14  
adults in attendance, while Evelyn and Lucy Rouse provided childcare in the nursery at FCC.


-Elysse Delgado




Covenant Group 

Covenant Group has not met due to Covid. Things should be back on track shortly.


-Chet Houser


Care Support Group 

Will give a verbal report.


-Dick Busic


Community Meal 

Charlotte Smith not only makes desserts 2-3 times a month but she also steps in to cook when 
needed. A big thank you to all the volunteers that make the Community Meal a success. 

Big Town Hero Sandwich Shop at 327 2nd Ave SW in Albany donates their leftover sandwich bread 
for the Community Meal. Please give them your business as a thank you. 

The Community Meal would not be a success without the donations from both church members and 
people who believe in the success of this outreach to the community. 


-Dulca Bailey


Care Cupboard 

-Alice Newbould


Affirming LGBTQ+


Starting to plan for Pride in June! 

We would love to have new members join the team or just check out a meeting.


-Shanna Penny


Health Care Justice 
• Reviewed and expanded on discussion of the privatization of Medicare.

• Touched on VA privatization, which will be the discussion topic next month. 

• Will be posting information about educational events and HCAO actions in the weekly bulletin in 

the future, with links to our page on the church website for further information.


-Rick Staggenborg


Israel-Palestine Class 

• We are continuing to have a better turnout.

• We’ve arranged for a Palestinian from Israeli Jerusalem to talk about her experiences growing 

up there as a Christian.


-Rick Staggenborg




Anti-Racism/Pro-Reconciliation  

• Concluded study of America’s Unholy Ghosts.

• This month we will consider what we will do to take action beyond educating ourselves. 

• Still encouraging folks to attend the weekly Gaza ceasefire rallies. Several have shown up. 

Board members are also invited.


-Rick Staggenborg 


H.E.A.R.T. 

• As the FCC representative, I reported on our cold weather daytime shelter. There was interest.  I 
said that we were discussing FCC serving as a cold weather shelter as needed in the future, but 
that the decision had not yet been made. The 211 representative asked that we notify them in 
advance of any day we plan to provide shelter. 


• Second Chance shelter is adding 42 beds for low-barrier use. They have the beds and expect 
to open the space about March 20.  They will continue to provide 20 beds in their high barrier.


• Helping Hands has bunk beds to sleep 34 women and 75 men in separate spaces. They were 
not full as of Feb. 13. They are high-barrier. The dorms have lockers. Their "baby home" houses 
up to 4 women and 6 children. It was full on Feb. 13.  


• The PIT count of the homeless found 183 unsheltered people in Albany, including 19 families 
and 11 unaccompanied youth. The total  Linn County unsheltered count was 294. Funds are 
needed for items to give out to the people surveyed. They hope to do additional counts during 
the year.


• The sleeping pod trailer is still not in permanent use. There may be a grant to cover staffing and 
insurance.


• Faith, Hope, and Charity will be sent an invitation to join H.E.A.R.T. 


-Edie Koenig


Elders 

Our February Elders meeting was quite productive. We discussed ways to be a care partner, made a 
list of those who the pastors and elders thought needed special attention, and Elders signed up for 
them. We will evaluate how it is going at our next meeting.


-DeeDee Blais


Personnel 

We have changed our meeting days to the first Monday of each month at 6:30 pm by Zoom. We are 
beginning to work on developing a format and template for pastor evaluations which will take place 
in August. We are starting by reviewing several templates that are being used by other churches. We 
have discussed The Appreciative Way, a template used by the Mennonite church. Following further 
discussion and comparison with other templates, we will choose which one to use. We will form a 
subcommittee to work on details and any modifications for our use.


-Paula Moore




Financial Secretaries 

The Financial Secretaries are just accessing Shelby, the new church management software.  
Hopefully, with a few training sessions, we will be able to use the software in April to input offerings.


-Charlotte Houser


Prayer Shawl 

The Prayer Shawl group continues to meet on the first and third Mondays of each month in the 
Cornerstone Room to visit and crochet or knit on prayer shawls to be given by the pastors to 
individuals who might be suffering from loss or health issues.  We would also like to hear of any high 
school seniors connected with our church who might be planning to attend college next fall.  We'd 
like to make shawls in their college colors to present to them when they graduate from high school.  
This is a policy that a former minister established and that we would like to continue.  Please let Jan 
Hagemeister or Wilma Albright know if you have a senior in your family who would benefit from this 
tradition.


-Jan Hagemeister


Preschool


Our bylaws committee is continuing to work on revising our bylaws. The Preschool Board will vote 
on them at their May meeting. 


April 16 5:30-7:00— Art Show with pasta dinner and raffle 	 


May 5— The Preschool Choir will perform during the church service


At our February Board meeting, I notified the Preschool Board that I’ll be resigning from the 
Preschool Director position after 16 years, effective this June.  


-Beth Morse


Technology Team 

We are now live-streaming every worship service to the church’s Facebook Page and YouTube 
Channel. We have been using some privately owned computing equipment, which needs to be 
replaced with church-owned equipment. A proposal for board approval to purchase a new MacBook 
Pro laptop for live streaming, an iPad to replace the old church laptop currently used to project 
slides on the sanctuary screen and other necessary equipment will be brought to the March 11 
board meeting. The proposal includes funding this technology from memorial funds. 


-Gayle Dee


Assistant Treasurers 

The current structure of the FCC treasurer position includes a single person being responsible for all 
monthly payroll processing as well as associated state and federal taxes and reporting, in addition to 
the other duties of the role. This requires specialized knowledge of complex processes and 
regulations, as well as hours of work that must be completed within a tight time span each month. In 



order to assure a continued succession of church members willing to assume this volunteer role, 
assistant treasurers Kerry McQuillin and Jen Rouse propose outsourcing church payroll processing 
to a third-party vendor.


-Jen Rouse & Kerri McQuillin


